
 
U.S. Department of Justice 

 
United States Attorney 
Southern District of New York 

 
 

 

       86 Chambers Street, 3rd Floor 
       New York, New York 10007 
 
       October 28, 2013 
 
 
BY E-MAIL 
Alex Abdo 
125 Broad Street 
American Civil Liberties Union 
New York, NY 10004 
E-mail: aabdo@aclu.org 
 

Re:  ACLU et al. v. FBI et al., 11 Civ. 07562 (WHP) 
Dear Alex: 
 

Pursuant to the scheduling order established on consent and issued by the Court on 
August 16, 2013, and taking into account the 16 days that those deadlines were tolled during the 
Government shutdown, the United States Department of Justice (“DOJ”) is releasing ten 
documents today in partial response to the Freedom of Information Act (“FOIA”) request that is 
the subject of the above-referenced case.  These documents are also being made available to the 
public on the Director of National Intelligence’s (“DNI”) new website “IC on the Record” at 
http://icontherecord.tumblr.com/, as well as at www.dni.gov. 
  

The attached ten records are being released today with redactions.  Information has been 
redacted pursuant to 5 U.S.C. §§ 552 (b)(1), (b)(3), and (b)(6).  Each redacted document being 
released has been marked with the applicable FOIA exemption or exemptions.     
   

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
       Respectfully, 
     
       PREET BHARARA 
       United States Attorney  
     
       By:   /s/ Emily E. Daughtry__                                            
       JOHN D. CLOPPER 
       EMILY DAUGHTRY 
       Assistant United States Attorneys 
       Telephone: (212) 637-2716 (Clopper) 
       Telephone: (212) 637-2777 (Daughtry) 
       Facsimile: (212) 637-0033 
       john.clopper@usdoj.gov 
       emily.daughtry@usdoj.gov 


